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March 23, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a motion and a demand management pilot program implementation plan as required by the 2017/2018 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 18409, Section 107, Proviso P3. The pilot program will help identify how best to meet County goals and customer needs in the Northeast solid waste service area.

The implementation plan will guide a proposed 12-month pilot program to test whether demand management can meet needs without a Houghton station or a new Northeast station. 

Specifically, the implementation plan and pilot program propose to accomplish the following:
· Provide data on whether extended hours and peak-hour prices at the Factoria Recycling and Transfer Station, and added staff at the Factoria and Shoreline stations, can defer the need for a new Northeast station, which would avoid $97 million in near-term capital costs and save the typical single-family curbside customer about 50 cents on their monthly bill. 
· Suspend self-haul and commercial waste transfer services at the Houghton Transfer Station in Kirkland during the pilot (while continuing self-haul recycling services) to test whether other stations can accommodate Houghton users without a new station. Service suspension reflects the assumptions of the study that identified demand management as an option – the Transfer Plan Review Part 2.
· Measure whether actual impacts match estimates in terms of in-station time, queuing, collection route changes, congestion at intersections near stations, and other impacts. 
· Begin the pilot in mid-2018 to allow time to attend to project-related approvals, environmental review, monitoring elements, communication needs, and other issues.



The plan also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:
· The implementation plan furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of exercising sound financial management by exploring service options before building a costly new station.
· The implementation plan furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan by building a better understanding of demand management-related greenhouse gas emissions before making a final service choice for the Northeast area. 
· The implementation plan furthers Equity and Social Justice Initiative goals by testing how the rate impacts of demand management reflect the values and strategies of the Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan.
· The implementation plan will affect County Rural Economic Strategies Plan goals in different ways. It will have little or no impact on customers in the South unincorporated area, while Northeast unincorporated area customers will have more choice of when to visit the Factoria Station, but also will experience changes in service cost and availability.

Since 2012, the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) has discussed demand management with many stakeholders including the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee and Solid Waste Advisory Committee. To the extent possible DNRP worked to incorporate expressed concerns about service impacts, traffic, and other issues into the pilot. Work continues with host cities to ensure that station permit requirements are met, any needed environmental review is conducted, monitoring contracts are in place, and customer communications are undertaken. These preparatory steps will take more time than originally planned, shifting the pilot’s start date to mid-2018. The new schedule allows time to fully understand stakeholder concerns and prepare for a well-executed pilot program. 

The implementation plan required 16 staff hours to produce, costing an estimated $2,180. 

Thank you for considering this implementation plan and motion. This plan and legislation will help establish a solid waste system that best meets County goals and customer needs.



[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any questions about this implementation plan, please contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4501.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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